November 23, 2011

DEAR CLUB MEMBERS:

The November meeting held at Oberg’s, had 26 members present.
Secretary and Treasurer reports read.

PRESIDENT REPORT:
Thanked everyone again who participated or helped with the golf outing.

Lyle reminded everyone about the open house at Rock River Marina and stated he would have a
table set up there for memberships and snowmobile safety sign ups.

ALLIANCE REPORT:
Stops signs need to be put in at the road crossing by December 1st.

The snowmobile crossing signs need to be flipped open by this weekend, so if you see one let’s
get it done.

If you have landowners that need to sign the W9 form for the land acquisition money, get them
completed and turned into Eric.

TRAIL REPORT:
Matt Clift, the trail boss of the center trail, will ask the new landowner about marking a trail to the
gas station on the corner of 51 and 14.

Mark your trails as soon as possible so the tractor can go out and remove the bumps. If you
cannot get it marked but need it smoothed out, call Cow Boss and he will try to get it done prior
to marking.

A question was asked about the trail that went under the interstate bridge on Newville Rd. Charlie
was not sure which way the trail would go this year, it depends on what crops are in the fields.

OLD BUSINESS:

The by-laws are being reviewed by the Board members, looking for amendments, and someone is
working on

retyping them.

The December meeting, X-mas gathering, will be held at Coachman’s this year. A motion was
made and accepted to allow more money to be spent on food this year.

NEW BUSINESS:

A discussion took place about the safety instructors getting shirts with their names on them.
Jackie to check with Stoughton screen printing on prices. A motion was made and accepted to go
ahead and get them.

A brief discussion took place on if we were interested in holding a radar run this year on the lake.
More discussion to follow.

Does anyone know the history of the pins that the club use to have? Lyle was given one and
doesn’t know.



An area snowmobile club holds a raffle for 100 tickets for $100.00 each and gives away $5000.00
and keeps the other $5000.00 as their fundraiser. Do you think this would work for us? Maybe
selling tickets for $50.00 and selling more. Someone stated we used to hold a raffle like this years
ago, but in this economy wasn’t sure how it would go over.

The snowmobile safety class is still scheduled for December 5th, 6th & 8th at the Edgerton
Conservation club. The class size will be very limited, so if you know of someone who needs to go,
please call me to get on the list.

Jake Cease name was pulled and he was not present so the pot grows again, $75.00 for the next
meeting.

The next meeting will be held December 1st at Coachman’s @7:30.

Sincerely,
Jackie Kell
Secretary of the Sundowners Snowmobile Club

CLUB CONTACTS

President: Lyle Phillips 608-239-4159

Vice President: Mark Oswald 608-577-6908
Secretary: Jackie Kell 608-884-8516
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson 608-752-9455
Trail Chairman: Eric Schmeling 608-289-0032
Activity Directors:

Jeff Bartz 608-884-9070

Sarah Oswald 608-774-0277

Its renewal time again. Our memberships all expire on December 31st of every year. The renewal
will be for the 2011-2012 season. Let’s all renew and keep a strong club. If you know of anyone
who would like to be a club member have them fill out the form and return it.

$20.00 yearly

Name:

Address:

City: State: Zip Code:
Single: Family: Spouse Name:

If you would like your newsletter E-Mailed please print the address:

Please return the form and money to: PO Box 164, Edgerton Wi. 53534



